

ST. PAUL'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

'Alive in Jesus'

Parent Newsletter

Principal: Mrs M. Daniels



Tel: 0121 464 1546 29th June 2018 Email: enquiry@stpaulrc.bham.sch.uk
Website: www.stpaulrc.bham.sch.uk
Mrs Daniels: head@stpaulrc.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

VIRTUES

The following children were chosen for demonstrating the virtues of **attentive** and **discerning**.

Rec	Maci- Leigh	Y1	Ramin	Y2	Alex
Y3	Pheobe	Y4	Corey	Y5	Skye- Louise
Y6	Frederiko				

BENCH OF HONOUR

These children were chosen by their class teachers:

Rec	Caoimhe & John Wesley	Y1	Alexandra & Lexi	Y2	Chelsea & Paanya
Y3	Jamin & Ciaragh	Y4	Seb & Emily	Y5	Kyani & Orlaith
Y6	A.J & Mollie				





ATTENDANCE

Our attendance this week was 96%. The class with the highest attendance was Y1, Y2, and Y6 with 97%. Well done!

SPORTS

It has been a busy week for sport.

On Tuesday there was a **Boys 5-a-Side** competition at Star City and they played on the rooftop – what a venue!

Wednesday we moved our **Sports' Day** to the morning because of the high temperatures forecast for the afternoon. The children were so excited to be competing against each other. St Andrew's were the overall winners. Congratulations! The winner of the parents' race was William's mum, Emily and I won the teachers' race!

Thursday there was an **Orienteering Competition** at Cannon Hill Park. Fourteen children took part in the competition and they were able to find their way around the park using

their map reading skills.

WHOLE SCHOOL RETREAT

Once again Dan Callow visited school to lead a day of reflection on the past year and looking forward to next year.

As usual Dan taught us some new songs and we ended the day feeling refreshed and energised. We were fortunate to have this day on the feast of St. Peter and St. Paul and we could celebrate this important feast of our school together.





TUCK

Thank you for being patient and bearing with us as we try to sort out ParentPay and our Tuck arrangements. A letter is attached outlining our proposal for the way forward – I hope it is not too complicated. As usual contact the Office with any comments.

LUNCH-TIME AWARDS

During lunch time the children are given a raffle ticket by a Lunch-time supervisor for good behaviour.

This raffle is held every week and was won this week by:



Y1	Sofija	Y2	Alex	Y3	Charlie
Y4	Tino	Y5	Martha	Y6	Naomi

A GOOD READ

This week's book has been recommended by Ornella Y6 - 'Blackberry Blue, by Jamila Gavin "Different fairy tales with hidden messages."



SCHOOL HYMN

At the heart of St Paul's Catholic Primary School is Jesus Christ.

This is our community, where each one of us is special.

<u>Chorus</u>

Jesus is alive in us, alive in us, alive in us. Jesus is alive in us, and we are alive in Jesus.

At the heart of St Paul's Catholic Primary school is Jesus Christ.
Where we grow and work and pray, we are all friends together.

Dates to the end of term...

- 4th July Transition day
- 10th July Y6 Leavers Assembly
- 12th July Safari Park
- 17th July EYFS Umberslade Farm
- 19th July End of term Mass/ Y6 Leavers' Picnic
- 20th July Summer Holidays
- 4th September- School Starts
- 29th October- Half Term
- 24TH December- Christmas Holiday